

4 June 1984

George L. Townsend

Dear George Townsend:

We are delighted to receive the mimeograph copy of your manuscript on "Service with the War Relocation Authority," and will be glad to add it to other material in our collection.

The collection has had a long interest in the history of the work that Quakers and others did with Japanese-Americans during that period. Herbert Nicholson, an alumnus of the college, was active in that effort. Many others with connections to Haverford were also involved. At our commencement in May we gave an honorary degree to Gordon Hirabayashi, who is renewing his court case regarding that deplorable episode in our history.

Sincerely,

Edwin B. Bronner

Curator

EBB: em

xc: L. A. Geyer